
MINUTES

JEFFERSON COUNTY REGIONAL PLANNING COMMISSION

REGULAR MEETING

October 26, 2016
The Towers

500 Market Street, 2nd Floor

Steubenville, Ohio

7:00 P.M.
Present:
Scott Fabian, President, R-Steubenville Township
Karen Vargo, R-Yorkville
Danny Householder, Vice-President, R-Saline  
          
Paul Cesaro, R-Cross Creek Township

Township 





Sam Grafton, A-Island Creek Township
Brandon Andresen, R-Jefferson County     

Wayne Elverd, R-Knox Township        
John Hartline, R-Jefferson County

 
Rich Richetti, R-Mt. Pleasant
Mike Paprocki, R-Jefferson County


Phil Jordan, R-Ross Township

Teresa DiCarlantonio, R-Steubenville


Eric Mercer, R-Salem Township
Dorothy Blaner, R-Toronto




Dan Cermak, R-Smithfield Township
Mayor George Hopkins, R-Adena



William Stewart, R-Springfield Township


Mayor Gary Pepperling, R-Amsterdam


Larry DeLuca, R-Warren Township
Mayor Gary Griffith, R-Bergholz



Gini Chandler, R-Wayne Township
Darla Pletcher, A-Bloomingdale



Rodney Roe, Wells Township
Barbara Glessner, R-Empire




David Mitchell, R-Irondale




STAFF

Bob Smith, Mingo





Tabatha Glover, Administrative Assistant
Mayor Charles Bannanio, R-Mt. Pleasant


Chuck Rine, A-New Alexandria



GUEST
Mayor Tammy Morelli, R-Rayland


 
Kay Hilderbrand
Mayor Harry Thomas, R-Richmond


Martin Sohovich

Herb Humphrey, A-Smithfield



Mike Roth (Tiltonsville)
Jon Sperry, A-Stratton




Beth Rupert Warren
Dan Signorini, R-Tiltonsville


 
Greg Metcalf

Jason Mattern, Wintersville




OPENING OF MEETING:

President Fabian opened the official JCRPC meeting by asking for a moment of silence followed by the Pledge of Allegiance.  
ROLL CALL:

Vice-President Householder called the Roll which determined there were enough representatives and alternates present to constitute a quorum. 
MINUTES OF SEPTEMBER 28, 2016 MEETING








A motion was made by William Stewart, Springfield Twp. to accept the minutes of the September 28, 2016 meeting; seconded by Dorothy Blaner, Toronto; motion passed unanimously. 
COMMUNICATIONS


Dorothy Blaner- JVS Levy. The JVS levy is a $1 mill renewal. If it passes you get a quality education for the students. They go on to an apprenticeship, college, and they get jobs when they come out. We would like your support. Thank you very much. 
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COMMITTEE REPORTS

EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE – We need two committee members for the executive committee. One is a secretary and one is a member appointed to the board. Under the bylaws when an officer steps down, I have the right to ask someone to take the position which one person did. His name is David Mitchell from Irondale. Since we are at the meeting, it needs to be approved by the full commission. A motion was made by John Hartline; citizen representative, to accept the appointment of David Mitchell as Secretary of Executive Committee; seconded by Rodney Roe; Wells Township, motion passed unanimously. 


The other appointment is a member of the board. President Fabian asked for nominations from the floor. Dan Signorini; Tiltonsville nominated Mayor Ty Lollini. Karen Vargo, Yorkville seconded the nomination. President Fabian asked for any other nominations. None were received. 


A motion to close the nominations was made by Dorothy Blaner, Toronto; seconded by Mayor Harry Thomas, Richmond, motion passed unanimously. 


Director’s Position – The executive committee reviewed the resumes received for the Director’s position. There were nine people that applied for the position. We reviewed them and are setting up interviews for Wednesday November 9th. If needed, we will continue the interviews on the 10th. Of the nine applicants, we eliminated four on their background alone. A lot of the backgrounds didn’t fit what we were asking for in the advertisement. 
DIRECTOR’S REPORT – Tabatha Glover (Domenick unable to attend meeting due to conference)

LAND BANK – We are still moving forward with the land bank. We just completed 10 demolitions and submitted them for reimbursement. It takes approximately 30 days before we receive the reimbursement for the demolitions we did once we submit them to the state. Because of our performance, we recently received an additional $113,111.77 which brings our total that we received under this grant up to $1,462,896.77. To date we have spent approximately $340,000 including the demolitions we recently submitted. 

Last month Domenick spoke about requesting new targeted areas. Those areas were Amsterdam/ Bergholz area, Tiltonsville/ Yorkville/ Rayland areas, and the Irondale area. Those have all been approved. We need the possible property acquisition forms filled out by especially those communities. We do get a list from the prosecutor’s office. However, it is only a foreclosure list. We don’t know which ones are worse than others or a priority to your community. Which ones we need to look at initially. Also there may be some not on our foreclosure list that may have back taxes but has not been foreclosed upon yet. If this is the case, we may be able to get it pushed through quicker so the land bank can take it over quicker. 

Mike Paprocki mentioned that these are only residential structures. Tabatha- That is correct we are only able to perform demolitions on residential structures only. 


Danny Householder asked for the list of properties that we have. Tabatha- The list of properties are on the maps that were provided at the last meeting. I did not bring them with me, but have them on my desk. I can bring some down after the meeting to those interested. 


Our next meeting is November 2nd at 1:30 here in the community room if anyone is interested in attending. 


2015 CDBG FORMULA – We had projects in Brush Creek and Salem Township for repaving. Those are both completed. The third project is for a back-up generator in George’s Run area of Steubenville Township for the County Water and Sewer Department. That project is 30% complete and is scheduled to be done by the end of November. 
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2016 CHIP – The grant approval did go through the controlling board. It was announced that our grant was approved. Next month we will have the applications available and will go into more detail about the program such as the income requirement and the other requirements of the program. 

2016 CDBG FORMULA – That allocation was for $144,000. We are doing projects in Wayne Township and Irondale. We are in the process of doing the ER or environmental review. Once the review is completed we will request for the funds to be released. 


CIP SURVEY – There is a survey on the table for the Community Investment Plan. It takes about 15 minutes to fill out. It gives them an idea of what resources need to be looked at to improve; whether it be education, agriculture, housing, social services, etc. Once you complete the survey you can mail it to the chamber of commerce at the address listed on the front page. Or you can take the survey on their website. As of yesterday, it was not on their website yet. They will be uploading it onto their website where you can take the survey online and submit it. Once they put it on their website, we are going to put it on ours as well. 

FINANCIAL REPORT


Total expenditures for September were $11,267.94. Total cash is $49,862.99.

NEXT MEETING
President Fabian - The next meeting is scheduled for November 23, 2016. That is the day before Thanksgiving. We usually move it up a week which would be the 16th, but the Township Association already scheduled a meeting. Also if we moved it up to the 16th we wouldn’t have this room because the Board of Elections will have it. It was requested to move the meeting back a week to the 30th. 
The next meeting will be November 30, 2016 at 7:00 p.m. on the second floor of the Towers in the Health Department Community Room. 
ADJOURNMENT


A motion was made by John Hartline, citizen representative to adjourn the meeting; seconded by William Stewart, Springfield Township; motion passed unanimously.
Respectfully Submitted,
David J. Mitchell, Secretary







As per Tabatha Glover
